The January 2009 Council meeting for Penn Lake Park Borough was held on 1/7/09. Council President Tom Carter called the meeting to order at approximately 7:30pm with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  Roll Call showed Favire, Carter, George, and Rosenstock were present.  Also in attendance were Mayor Bill Warner, and a few concerned residents.


The December 2008 minutes were presented to Council and placed on display. A motion to accept the minutes as presented was made by Favire, 2nd by George, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

TREASURERS REPORT:


The treasurer’s report was presented and accepted by a motion from George 2nd by Favire, Roll Call- all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.





GENERAL

PLGIT

GARBAGE
Bal.12/03/08

$  5217.21
$150272.10
$ 6632.91

Deposits


$103753.34
$  3426.44
$     .00

Withdrawals

$107609.68
$      .00
$ 3533.33

Interest

     $
    

$   186.94
$__  5.82    

Bal. 1/07/09

$  1360.87
$115130.94  
$ 3105.40





LIQUID FUELS
  DAM   

PETTY CASH
Bal. 12/03/08

$17321.88

$1026.88

$6.13

Deposits


$     .00

$    .00

$ .00

Withdrawals

$ 1739.90

$    .00

$ .00

Interest


$   22.38

$   1.43

$ .00
Bal.1/07/09

$15604.36

$1028.31

$6.13

SEWER FUND

Bal. 12/03/08


$20202.13

Penn Vest interest 12/1
$ 9696.40 (automatic withdrawal)

Withdrawals


$     .00

Deposits



$23120.14

Interest



$    3.93
Bal 1/07/09


$33629.80

RECEIPTS: READ



$ 3426.44

H. A. Berkheimer, EIT


$   96.77

Luzerne County, Delinquent Taxes


$ 1274.00

Realty Transfer Taxes


$   50.00

Contractors Permits


$  619.38

Taxes Collected

$23120.14

Sewer Fees Collected (Sept & Oct)

$  301.31

Semi Annual State Police Fines

BILLS:
READ 


$   74.66

HA Berkheimer, Admin & Comm (November)


$ 3533.33

Keystone Sanitation, December Garbage


$ 3829.00

JP Mascaro & Sons, Jan Garbage


$   85.80

Citizens Voice-Tax Millage Ordinance Ad


$  150.00

Atty. Charles McCormick, January Salary


$ 6287.15

James Jarick, December snowplowing/cindering


$   57.98

Verizon- Telephone 12/7 to 1/6/09


$   55.00

PNC Bank, box rental


$  189.93

Natural Lands Trust, Assessment presentation
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George made a motion to pay the bills, 2nd by Carter, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.



Carter stated there are a few reappointments for the new year.  The first is our solicitor for 2009.  Charlie is not here but the appointment to have Atty. Charles McCormick be the solicitor for 2009 for Penn Lake Park Borough was made by Carter, 2nd by George, roll call all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

The second appointment is for secretary/treasurer.  Carter made a motion to appoint Teresa Wojciechowski as secretary/treasurer for 2009, 2nd George, roll call all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

The last appointment is for a zoning officer for 2009.  George made a motion to reappoint Sally Horny as Penn Lake Park Boroughs zoning officer for 2009, 2nd by Carter, roll call Favire, Carter & George all in favor, Rosenstock-nay, motion carried.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:


Carter stated we received the final bill from CECO Associates, the engineer on the Hollenback Rd project for the amount of $4320.00.  Their total charge was $10,800 and we paid them $6480.00 already.  Carter made a motion to pay CECO Associates the $4320.00, 2nd by George, roll call all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

CORRESPONDENCE:


Carter stated we received the bridge inspection for 2008 report, which was done in June or July by Penn Dot.  Every two years Penn Dot hires an engineering firm to come out and inspect the bridges.  Everything turns out good or better than good.  There are some recommendations they make as far as the signs go and about adding some rock at one of the banks where it’s washing away.  But everything turned out good at both the outlet and inlet bridge.  Carter said that we have to get the signs.  The signs that are currently there are not attached correctly.  On the outlet bridge there is a one lay bridge sign that is too far off the road and in pretty bad shape that needs to be replaced.  So as soon as the weather breaks we will take care of that.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:


Mayor Warner stated that he didn’t receive any calls and that all is quiet.


George said that she didn’t receive any complaints regarding the road so she assumes everything is going well.  The roads are plowed early in the morning and seem to be taken care of well.  Carter commented that going out to work in the morning our roads seem to be in better shape than the state roads.  Discussion followed. George reminded everyone that if they see an area that is problematic to give her a call and she will contact Jim Jarick, he does come out right away.

George wished to thank Vince & Kelly for helping the mail lady when she got stuck in the snow recently.  Jim Jarick was called and he did take care of it right away.


Carter mentioned that we also received an inspection report on the Dam from DEP.  They really haven’t found anything just the normal recommendations such as making sure the brush is cleared, which we do anyway.

NEW BUSINESS:
 


Carter said the it has been brought to our attention on several occasions about a camper being stored on a vacant lot and whether it is being used on weekends no one seems to know but there is also a picnic table set up there as well.  There is nothing defined in our ordinances that this isn’t allowed. Carter said he would like to see if we can make a change to the ordinance, maybe Jack Varaly could write something for us.  George suggested maybe an addendum to an ordinance or something. Discussion ensued.  Carol Winters said there was something in our deeds regarding no camping.  She feels that if there are no sanitary facilities at the lot nor a construction there shouldn’t be any camping over night.  Carter said he didn’t like the idea of a vacant lot having a camper stored on it.  Rosenstock said that Jack Varaly said that it is easy to put in a restriction in a residential area, no camping. Tom Carter Sr. said they stayed overnight a few evenings. Discussion ensued.


Carter said there is an open records act, the Right To Know Act in Pennsylvania that went into effect in December.  We have a resolution that needs to be passed that establishes compliance with Pennsylvania Right To Know Law as amended and adopted for Penn Lake Park Borough.  You have a right to see the records, Teresa is the designated employee and she needs to be present when you view the records, etc.

Carter made a motion to adopt RES. #1 of 2009 a resolution of the council of the Borough of Penn Lake Park establishing compliance with the PA Right to Know Law, 2nd by George, roll call all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

RES. #1 OF 2009 adopting a resolution of the council of Penn Lake Park Borough establishing compliance with the PA Right To Know Law.


Carter said we have a term expiring on the Planning Commission.  Jerry Dailey’s 4-year term expired on 13/31/08.  Jerry is willing to take the term again.  George made a motion to appoint Jerry Dailey to the Planning Commission for a 4-year term to expire 12/31/12, 2nd by Rosenstock, roll call, all in favor, none opposed motion carried.


Carol Winters wanted to mention that the Planning Commission is working on preliminary steps for a comprehensive plan.  Discussion followed.



Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Carter, 2nd by George, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Meeting adjourned.







Respectfully submitted,






Teresa Wojciechowski, Secy


